

Weather

We walked the second half of the route this morning. The snow conditions from CP3 through to CP6 were good with all access roads totally clear of snow. In these conditions there would be no problem in running the event. The snow depth was no more than 2", it was dry and powdery, with sufficient traction in most places. The plans are for the first half of the route to be walked tomorrow morning, although we expect there to be less snow on the hills because they are mainly South facing.

Clearly the weather forecast is not good but snow depth predictions vary between forecasters. We shall have to wait and see but most of it seems to be coming on Friday so hopefully we will have some advance warning of the impact on our event.

We are determined to run the event and only cancel in dire circumstances. If we can get to Mytholmroyd and the marshals can get to where they should then it will be on. Walking in up to 6-9" of fresh snow is possible.

Waymarking

We have way-marked the usual places and have selected an easier route up the hill through the woods after CP4. The route description has not been changed.

Further bulletins will be issued so please monitor the website.